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DISCLAIMER 
Until confirmed as a true and correct record, at a subsequent meeting, the minutes of this meeting should not be relied on as to their 

correctness  Page 2 

This resolution is made in reliance on Section 48(1)(a) of the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 and the particular interest or interests protected by section 6 or section 7 of that Act 
which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or relevant part of the proceedings of the 
meeting in public are as follows: 

Reason for passing this resolution in relation to the matter Ground(s) under Section 48(1) 
for the passing of this Resolution 
 

The withholding of the information is necessary to protect 
information where the making available of the information would 
be likely unreasonably to prejudice the commercial position of the 
person who supplied or who is the subject of the information. 

Section 7(2)(b)(i) 

The withholding of the information is necessary to enable any 
local authority holding the information to carry out, without 
prejudice or disadvantage, commercial activities 

Section 7(2)(h) 

The withholding of the information is necessary to enable the 
Council to carry out, without prejudice or disadvantage, 
negotiations (including commercial and industrial negotiations). 

Section 7(2(i) 

 

A1. Apologies 

ASSETS AND SERVICES COMMITTEE RESOLVED (A&S2021/01) to receive apologies 
from Cr Alistair Plimmer and lateness apologies from Cr Pip Maynard. 

(Moved Cr Fox/Seconded Cr Emms) Carried 

 

C1. Central Greytown Property, Update 

The meeting adjourned at 12:04pm. 

The meeting reconvened at 12:14pm. 

Cr Vickery left the meeting at 12:15pm. 

Cr Vickery returned to the meeting at 12:18pm. 

Members were in agreement not to sell or lease the land long-term as both options 
meant that the land would become unavailable for public use.  In addition, the 
economic benefit and income potential for the district was minimal. 

The Committee considered that the land was under-utilised and directed officers to 
investigate future public uses.  The Greytown Menz Shed should be informed of the 
Committee’s view. 

ASSETS AND SERVICES COMMITTEE RESOLVED (A&S2021/07PE): 

1. To receive the ‘Central Greytown Property, Update’ Report and note that this 
report should be read in conjunction with the Council report entitled ‘Central 
Greytown Property, Options Analysis’ presented to Council in a public 
excluded meeting on 28 October 2020. 

 (Moved Mayor Beijen/Seconded Cr Maynard) Carried 

2. To recommend to Council not to sell or enter into a long-term lease at 85 and 
87 West Street, Greytown at this time. 

 (Moved Cr Fox/Seconded Mayor Beijen) Carried 

3. To note that the Assets and Services Committee indicated two possible future 
uses of 85 and 87 West Street, Greytown, such as an urban park or a Council 






